## SAND LAKE COMMUNIY COUNCIL MARCH 13 MONDAY NIGHT 7:0PM SPULER HALL- 80TH AND JEWEL LAKE mail@sandlakecc.org

www.sandlakecc.org cell 223-0684

## **AGENDA**

Introduction/minutes and treasurers report 7:00pm Announcements Legislative teleconference finally! 7:30pm Cindy Stanton reporting Assembly reporting 7:40pm 8:00PM Airport project Dianna Rigg 8:15PM Road bonds School bonds 8:30PM Mr. Frost will be introduced and share 8:45PM Sherri will present grant application for funding of the 4 9:00PM corners signage and the big sign at Northwood/Raspberry Sherri will present the application for the naming of the ball park for Chad Bax The Rowing association will be presenting their application for a grant.

These presentations are asking for council approval.

9:15PM Committee Reports:
Raspberry Road
SACC

I have not had any response back from Triad/Rumsey on the restoration of the property next to Careys' property. I will try again for next month.

Our guests next month (April) will include a presentation on a special race coming to town. Needing volunteers A presentation on speed bumps and more.....

On March 1 at the Egan Center the last public hearing on the Coastal Trail was held.

The decision on this trail - after 10 years of hard work for many people - will be given before March 27.

On March 2, Old Seward/Oceanview, Bayshore/Klatt and Sand Lake hosted a mayoral forum together. It was held in the beautiful Bayshore Clubhouse. We were able to first speak with Senator Ben Stevens who answered many questions from the people pertaining to the gas line and various house bills. Candidates were:

Mr. Thomas Higgins, Mr. Nicholas Moe, Mr. Jack Frost and Mayor Begich.

A good crowd gathered and listened to the candidates' views on the taxes and the Coastal Trail. It was opened up to questions. Many were asked of these candidates. The biggest concern was the tax situation here in Anchorage. We kept them with our questions until close to 9:40pm. Thank you to all candidates. Thank you to all of you who showed up and thank you to the Presidents of Ocean View -Hank Hosford and President of Bayshore- Bob Hoffman. A great meeting! Thank you for letting me moderate.

I want to thank Julie Hunter, Gail Heineman and Dee Essert, who together helped take minutes of last meeting. A huge job! A long meeting with a lot of information! We hope to be up and streaming this meeting! This means live on our web page!

Thank you Pastor Polk!!!

From all of us in Sand Lake a big CONGRATULATIONS to our Representative Lesil McGuire!
Lesil and husband Tom are the proud parents of their first son.! No name as of this moment!:) Welcome to the wonderful world of parenting!!! House Bills will have a new meaning now!
We will be hopeful to see the new baby in the near future.

Is your neighborhood ready for emergencies? After Hurricane Katrina people are starting to realize how important it is to be much more self reliant.

What better than to have many neighbors ready for disaster. For more information to get your neighborhood ready call Raeshaun Bibbswith at the Muni @343-1402. BE PREPARED!!!!

There is a place to go to see about your(our) neighborhood on the web.www.i-neighborhood.org There is also the new Muni website for all encompassing information for all our neighborhoods. It is a work in progress.

I do not have the web page at this moment but for more information call Shawna T. Thomo @ 343-7117

## REMEMBER TO VOTE APRIL 4 NEED AN ABSENT T BALLOT www.muni.org READ YOUR BONDS CAREFULLY !!

On behalf of the council and our community we extend our support and prayers and love to Brenda Smart. Brenda's son, Brendan, was snowboarding in Hatchers Pass when an avalanche took his life. Brenda served our council for a year as our Federation Delegate. She is also a past President of Spenard Community Council.

President Sherri Jackson

Vice Steve Gervel
Vice Frank and Jeanie McQueary
Treasurer Sharon Sweinsend
Federation Delegate Robert Hayes
Computer Lackey Gail Heineman

We are in need of a secretary! Now's the time to volunteer/serve your community!

REMEMBER EVERY SINGLE VOTE DOES COUNTS!!!!!